

高三英语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径,0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号 涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写 的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

斯下面。段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答行类小题和阅读于一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9, 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是 C。

1. What does the woman intend to do?

A. Go to the 11th Street.

B. Take a bus to Jacksonville.

C. Put up a sign at the bus stop.

2. What may the woman suggest the man buy for Barry?

A. A book.

B. A toy bear.

C. A telescope,

3. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Former schoolmates.

B. New colleagues.

C. Selier and huyer.

4. How is the weather now?

A. Sunny.

B. Rainy.

C. Cloudy.

5. Where are the speakers probably now?

A. In a park.

B. In a library.

C. In a gym.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What did the woman do yesterday?

A. She went to a club meeting.

B. She handed in her research.

C. She began to write her essay.

7. What will the woman do?

A. Contact Simone.

B. Change her essay topic.

C. Visit another country.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What does the man say about The Lord of the Rings?

A. It has no related movie series. B. Its story is great,

C. It lacks action and drama.

【高三3月质量检测・英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



9. Why is the woman unwilling to read the books?

A. They are too long.

B. They are confusing.

C. They are far from real.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. Why does the man invite the woman to his flat?

A. To show her around his garden.

B. To help her improve her English.

C. To introduce her to his neighbors,

11. When will the woman see her friend Luke?

A. On Wednesday.

B. On Thursday.

C. On Friday.

12. What will the woman prepare for the gathering?

A. A traditional snack.

B. A bunch of flowers.

C. Some coffee.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What color might the woman's dress be?

A. White.

B. Cream.

C. Silver and gold.

14. How many people will be present at the evening section?

A. 100.

B. 200.

C. 300.

15. What will the woman provide?

A. Balloons.

B. Drinks.

C. Chair covers.

16. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A, A company gathering.

B, A birthday party.

C. A wedding ceremony.

听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 愿。

17. What impact has the coronavirus had on public transport?

A, It has all been shut down,

B. It has been used less.

C. It has been destroyed.

18. What was the increase of cycling in the UK in June 2020?

A. 25%.

B. 39%.

C. 300%.

19. How did the coronavirus affect the employment in the UK?

A. Many people in the service section lost jobs.

B. The technology section faced the worst results.

C. No employees were able to work from home.

20. What is many people's wish?

A. We should keep positive changes.

B. It's better to look back on the past.

C. Traditional ways of living should stay.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15. 小颜: 每小题 2.分. 满分.30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Architecture in Rotterdam

Rotterdam, the second largest city in the Netherlands, offers anything from unique food to wonderful landscapes. However, it's incredible architecture that makes the city stand out.

Markthal

The building, the scale(规模) of which is impressive, is home to almost 100 fresh food stalls(摊位), shop units, restaurants and over 200 apartments. Opened in 2014, it was built near where Rotterdam was first founded in 1270. Besides delicious food, you shouldn't miss its large walls and ceiling covered with images of flying fruits, flowers and insects. This artwork, titled Horn of Plenty and created by the artists Arno Coenen

【高三3月质量检测·英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



and Iris Roskam, is one of the biggest in the world and covers an area of about 11,000 square meters.

Erasmus Bridge

The bridge stretches over the river Maas, connecting the city center with the neighborhood of Kop van Zuid. Named after the city's famous scholar Desiderius Erasmus, the bridge is 808 meters long and weighs as much as 1,700 adult elephants. The bridge has a nickname—de zwaan(the swan). It does require a bit of imagination to see how this giant piece of steel resembles an actual swan, but if you look at it from above, it becomes a bit clearer.

Museum Boijmans van Beuningen Depot

It was born out of a desire to share artworks with as many people as possible and has gained over 150,000 pieces. Open since the summer of 2021, it has given visitors a unique behind-the-scenes look into the world of art conservation, art restoration and museum management. Most importantly, visitors have free access to the rooftop garden, which offers panoramic(全景的) views of the city.

De Rotterdam

De Rotterdam is a building complex of three interconnected towers. Located on the south side of the city, it has 45 floors. It houses commercial office spaces, residential apartments, cafés, restaurants and luxurious hotels. With a total floor space of about 160,000 square meters, it's well-known as the largest group of buildings in the Netherlands.

- 21. What can you do at Markthal?
 - A. Play with beautiful swons,
 - C. Interact with famous local artists.
- 22. Where can you view the whole city of Rotterdam?
 - A, At Markshal, -
 - C. At Erasmus Bridge,
- 23. What is De Rotterdam famous for?
 - A. Its large scale.
- B. Its unusual shape.
- B. Admire a quite large artwork,
- D. Explore 100 year old Rotterdam.
- E. At De Rotterdam.
- D. At Museum Boijmans van Beuningen Depot.
- C. Its good service.
- D. Its unique location.

B

Linda Brown is a softly-speken realtor (的地路)人) with a passion for helping the honders. She's moving mountains by combining her understanding of real estate(的地声) with her kindness fueled determination to create heautiful permanent homes for disabled homeless people in her community.

In 2020. Mrs. Brown was awarded the Good Neighbor Award. This honor is initiated by The National Association of Realtors in the US. As its website details, working alongside her husband, Dr. David Brown, she has been transforming abandoned mobile homes into villages of tiny homes that offer permanent housing for homeless people who're disabled.

The wish to help homeless people, and restore their dignity and self-worth, as Mrs. Brown explains, had been a joint mission for some years. As local blogger Aaron Nichols shares, the couple ran a local evening drop-in center for local homeless people called Gardening Tree, for almost a decade. This functioned as a shelter where people experiencing homelessness could grab a bite, shower, do laundry and relax.

But they wanted to do more than that. With local individual organizations' help, the couple succeeded in raising almost \$5 million, which enabled them to transform unused mobile homes and a deserted trailer park into a small village of tiny homes that opened in 2018. They named the shelter "Eden Village".

As Mrs. Brown revealed in her award acceptance speech about her journey to creating Eden Village, helping homeless people is something personal, "I watched as my homeless friends walked off into the darkness to a hidden, wet and cold camp while we went home to a warm bed. I had to do something."

Today, Eden Village includes a 4,000-square-foot community center offering cooking and laundry facilities, as well as a medical center and community gardens. Additionally, more sites are being developed thanks to the land donated to the nonprofit founded by the Browns. Eden Village 2 and 3 are at the planning stage. In the next six years, Mrs. Brown hopes to create five similar villages housing up to 200 people experiencing homelessness.

【高三3月质量检测・英语 第3页(共8页)】

3官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



24. How does the author introduce the couple's devotion to helping the homeless?

A. By mentioning local realtors' praise.

B. By referring to related online descriptions.

C. By recording homeless people's evaluations.
D. By detailing their interaction with the homeless.

25. What else plays a role in building Eden Village besides the couple's devotion?

A. Homeless people's requests.

B. Official favorable policies.

C. The support from the society.

D. The prize from many associations.

26. Why is Mrs. Brown's award acceptance speech mentioned in paragraph 5?

A. To express her sympathy for her friends.

B. To highlight the influence of the village.

C. To show her sincere gratitude for the award.
D. To give her reason for setting up the village.

27. What can we learn about the couple's project?

A. It is still a concept.

B. It keeps expanding.

C. It is carried out globally.

D. It lacks future plans.

t is carried out globally.

D. It lacks lut
C

You've heard of Black Friday, Small Business Saturday and Cyber Monday—they're major shopping days. Now there's another shopping day, and it's called Secondhand Sunday, which is the brainchild of Poshmark, a social commerce marketplace that enables users to buy and sell clothing online, mostly used.

Poshmark asked global research firm Morning Consult to assess the secondhand market. It found over 90% of American adults say they would be willing to receive a secondhand or resold gift this season, but that only 34% are likely to huy them for others. This suggests a massive opportunity to close the gap—a task that Poshmark has undertaken with enthusiascs. Thus, Secondhand Sunday was born.

Poshmark is a platform on which individual sellers run their own shops and make extra cash. Secondhand Sunday has become a bit among them. While sellers have varying motivations for doing business, most are driven by the belief that buying secondhand items is important for the covarianment.

One such seller is Ashley Wheeler. Her husband worked as a truck driver at a landfill(垃圾填埋) site. They were both shocked at the amount of secondhand items that were getting damped(倾衡), just because they were considered old or useless. Even when her husband asked to bring home items that still had value, be was rejected, because companies had paid the landfill site to deal with their garbage.

Wheeler said, "For us, that was a wake-up call. We realized it wasn't just about us bringing our precovned items back into the market but finding other used items that companies were ready to deal with and help recycle back into use. That's when we started to learn about Goodwill Outlets and other similar stores, where we source a majority of items." She now buys cast-off items from Goodwill's "last chance" bins and resells them on Secondhand Sunday.

Amber McCasland, vice-president of Global Brand and Communications, said, "Secondhand Sunday is our first joint effort to change how people shop and gift during the holidays. The hope is that, instead of running out to buy new items as gifts, people will realize that it's acceptable and even preferable to source used items instead."

28. What drove Poshmark to start Secondhand Sunday?

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

A. The findings of an assessment.

B. The increasing shopping waste.

C. Booming gift-exchange seasons.

D. Buyers' strong desire for old items.

29. What is the key factor for the popularity of Secondhand Sunday according to the text?

A. The great demand for more shopping days.

B. Some local landfill sites' generous donation.

C. Shoppers' curiosity about running businesses. D. The improved public environmental awareness.

30. What does the underlined word "that" in paragraph 5 probably refer to?

A. Working as a truck driver at a landfill site. B. Being rejected by some brand companies.

C. Seeing valuable used items dumped and landfilled. D. Looking for secondhand items to resell.

【高三3月质量检測・英语 第4页(共8页)】

微信客服:zizzs2018

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



31. What does Secondhand Sunday encourage people to do?

A. Buy used items as gifts on holidays.

B. Be cautious of online shopping.

C. Donate used items to companies.

D. Form the habit of recycling waste.

D

There are electric cars, boats, trains and small planes that are a sustainable way to travel. Larger airplanes have not been able to make the transition because the lithium-ion(锂离子) batteries are too heavy and not strong enough to provide the power for the airplanes to take off. Until now.

NASA is working on a new innovative solid-state battery, which can be used by the aviation(航空) industry, according to a news release from the space agency. The batteries, called Solid-state Architecture Batteries for Enhanced Rechargeability and Safety (SABERS) do not suffer from any of the limitations of lithium-ion batteries and can outperform the batteries that are available now.

"SABERS continues to go beyond its goals," Rocco Viggiano, an investigator for SABERS at NASA's Glenn Research Center in Cleveland, said in the news release, "We're starting to approach this new frontier of battery research that could do so much more than lithium-ion batteries can. The possibilities are pretty incredible."

The solid-state batteries that NASA researchers are working on carry more energy, are considerably lighter, and much safer to use. That's because solid-state batteries do not contain liquids which can lead to overheating, fires and charge loss. Liquid batteries require each cell to be inside its own steel casing. Solid-state batteries can be massively stored in a single casing and that reduces the weight. The battery can also run at much higher temperatures that require much less cooling. All of this makes NASA's new battery very promising.

Now that NASA has demonstrated the new battery's features, the agency is looking at all its potential uses. SABERS is cooperating with researchers from Georgia Tech. Argonne National Laboratory, and Pacific Northwest National Laboratory, as well as other NASA centers.

"Georgia Tech has a big focus on micromechanics of how the cell changes during operation. That can belp us look at the pressure inside the battery, which then helps us improve the battery even more." Viggiano said in the news release. "It can also lead us to understand from a practical standpoint how to manufacture a cell like this." 32. What does the word "outperform" underlined in paragraph 2 probably mean?

A. Get out of.

B. Fit in with.

C. Do better than.

D. Keep track of.

33. What is paragraph 4 mainly about?

- A. Advantageous features of the new battery.
- B. Current main tasks of NASA researchers,
- C. Potential problems of traditional batteries.
- D. Working principles of lithium-ion batteries.
- 34. What can be inferred from Rocco Viggiano's words in the last paragraph?
 - A. SABERS appears too optimistic about its future.
 - B. The stability of SABERS has been proved perfect.
 - C. It's necessary for SABERS to pursue cooperation.
 - D. Putting SABERS into production seems impossible.
- 35. Which of the following is the best title for the text?
 - A. NASA's Electric Airplanes Are Ready to Take Off
 - B. Great Changes Are Taking Place in the Aviation Industry
 - C. A Promising Sustainable Future Has Already Taken Root
 - D. Solid-state Batteries May Help Larger Electric Airplanes Fly

【高三3月质量检測・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

It's well-known that being in green spaces is good for physical and mental health. <u>36</u> A population-based study published in *Scientific Reports* looked at the effect of urban waterways on mental health and found that proximity(接近) to water increased positive feelings of wellbeing.

"If you're in a body of water, your internal state just becomes calm," Dr Natalie Azar, NBC News medical contributor, told TODAY. "__37__ However, we've never really been intentional about it."

Being near water gives people a consciousness of something greater than themselves. The sounds and movement of water can get people to focus their attention and this invites calm. "You don't have to go to the coast to experience this wellbeing," said Azar. "Any waterway will do, including lakes, rivers, canals or ponds.

38 "

A new study conducted by King's College London has also proved that spending time near urban canals and rivers is linked to feeling happy and healthy, stressed a press release from the college. Moreover, it has found that urban waterways are superior to feelings of wellbeing than just being near the ocean.

"39 This means their capacity to improve mental wellbeing is likely to be due to the multiple benefits associated with both green and blue spaces," said Andrea Mechelli, professor of early intervention in mental health at King's College London.

The study has also found that there are continuous improvements to mental wellbeing for up to 24 hours after visiting urban waterways. 40 In England and Wales, people have access to 3,218 kilometers of rivers and canals that are readily accessible. In fact, 9 million people live within 1 km of a canal—something that is easily walkable.

- A. These results remain to be tested.
- B. Even a flowing fountain will work.
- C. This is good news for urban people.
- D. It's something that I think we've all experienced.
- E. Our findings show that blue spaces are naturally calming.
- F. Canals and rivers contain not only water but also trees and other plants.
- G. Now scientists have discovered blue spaces are also connected to better mental health.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Choosing to be an author is rewarding but challenging. The most well-known authors struggled earlier in their careers to gain more <u>41</u>. Many famous authors recently <u>42</u> about their embarrassing book signing events in response to a Twitter thread about another author's <u>43</u> experience.

Chelsea Banning, a fantasy author, tweeted her <u>44</u> on December 4 after just two people <u>45</u> to the signing event for her first novel *Of Crowns and Legends*. She wrote, "Only two people came to my signing event yesterday, so I was very <u>46</u>."

The tweet caught the 47 of the author of My Sister's Keeper—Jodi Picoult, who responded, "I've sat lonely at a signing table many times only to have someone 48 and ask me where the bathroom is." It didn't 49 there as Margaret Atwood, the author of The Handmaid's Tale, also wrote, "I arranged a signing event to which nobody came, except a guy who wanted to buy some tape and thought I was the 50." David Nicholls, the author of One Day, shared his own experience and wrote, "The one where the bookshop staff kindly 51 to be customers so I wouldn't feel too bad still 52 with me."

【高三3月质量检测・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



this competitive 60.			
41. A. instructors	B. translators	C. readers	D. companions
42. A. went on	B. opened up	C. broke down	D. ran away
43. A. illegal	B. strange	C. busy	D. disappointing
44. A. displeasure	B. terror	C. rudeness	D. dishonesty
45. A. gave in	B. called out	C. turned up	D. fell behind
46. A. curious	B. upset	C. shy	D. thrilled
47. A. question	B. thought	C. point	D. attention
48. A. approach	B. survive	C. contribute	D. resist
49. A. matter	B. occur	C, stop	D. work
50. A. hero	B. help	C. buyer	D. author
51. A. declined	B. happened	C. failed	D. pretended
52. A. stays	B. agrees	C. contrasts	D. starts
53. A. apologies	B. responses	C. impacts	D, suggestions
64. A initially	B, permanently	C. fortunately	D, willingly
55. A control	B, educate	C. reach	D. defeat
56. A. Therefore	B. Besides	C. However	D. Instead
57, A. made	B. accepted	C. brought	D. tried
58, A, article	B. review	C. report	D. post
59. A. reward	B. landmark	C. achievement	D, inspiration
50, A, event	B. industry	C. bookshop	D. chatroom
第二节 (共10小题:每	小題 1,5分,補分 15分)	7527-0	3
阅读下而短文,在空	百处填入工个适当的单词或抗	香号内单词的正确形式。	(F)
			Chinese language), staged at a
			west China's Yunnan Province,
	dience with a brand new imm		
			such 62 amazing way. The
63 (combine) of Chi	nese culture and modern tec	chnologies is really eye-open	ing," an audience member said
after 64 (watch) the			
		ws, during <u>66</u> puppete	ers control shadow puppets to
create the illusion of mo	ving images on a cloth screen	n from behind, the innovativ	re 4D show combined traditional
Chinese shadow puppet	performance with modern	technologies including holo	graphic projection(全息投影)
	scene simulation technology.		
"I want 67 (sur	rround) the audience with th	ne shadow puppets and let t	hem feel they are a part of the
show," Liu Chaokan, a	30-year-old inheritor(继承人) of Chinese shadow puppe	try and the brain behind the 4D
Chinese shadow puppet			
		idea of 4D shadow puppet	show 68 has been making
preparations for the sho			
		shadow play artists, as the	sixth-generation inheritor of the

These <u>53</u> from best-selling authors under Banning's tweet suggest that everyone <u>54</u> had trouble making their voice <u>55</u> a large number of people. <u>56</u>, with efforts and willpower, these authors have climbed up the ladder(梯子) of the literary world and <u>57</u> it. Banning's <u>58</u> has gathered over 60,000 likes and over 1,900 retweets. The thread is becoming a(n) <u>59</u> for young writers who're struggling to succeed in

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

shadow puppet performance skills of his family, Liu 70 (influence) by his family's determination to carry

【高三3月质量检測・英语 第7页(共8页)】

forward the skills since he was young.



第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(八),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处, 多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Last summer, I planned to save money for a trip. My father told to me a local zoo was looking for teenagers to work on the weekend, so I immediate applied for the position. To my delight, I got. My first tasks was to clean the elephant's house. Luckily, another girl who had begin working there two weeks before taught me how to do a job and that helped me a lot. Each weekend, I was sent to work with difference animals. What I liked best were feeding the giraffes. Tiring as I was while work hard at the zoo, I felt happy because I got close to animals and Lulso earned a lot.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,你那将举行主题为 Time management 的现金。请你给外教 Mr. Charles 写封邮件,询回他是否可以前来分享时间管理方法。内容包括:

- 1. 斑会的时间和地点;
- 2. 斑会的主要安排;
- 3. 请求给予分享。

神道。

问数 100 左右;

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

【高三3月质量检测·英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

W: I'm sorry to bother you, but I can't read the sign at this bus stop. Do you know if the bus to Jacksonville stops here?

M; Oh, sorry, it doesn't. You have to take the No. 11 bus across the street.

(Text 2)

M; I need to get Barry something for his birthday, but I don't know what he is into. Maybe a toy bear?

W: He's far too old for that now. He is into astronomy. I got him something to read at Christmas. Maybe you could get him something to observe the sky.

(Text 3)

M: I haven't seen you since we graduated from university. Did you ever get that job as a librarian? I remember when we were selling textbooks, you were always talking about it.

W: No, I actually work for National Geographic. I take pictures for the magazine.

(Tert 4)

W: Make sure to take your jacket. It's raining outside. I don't want you to catch a cold.

M: It stopped raining an hour ago, Mom. I think I need a pair of sunglasses instead of a jacket.

(Text 5)

W: You must be lost. The school's main building is on the other side of the parking lot.

M: It s amazing in here. There's such an impressive collection of books.

W: it's great, 185't II' II you follow me, I'll bring you to the school gym and the sports center,

(Trot 3)

M. Hey, Nam, Have you figished your research yet?

W: I hate research. But I did't and handed it in yesterday. By the way, have you been to any of the art club meetings yet?

M: Yeah, I went to one a week ago. It was fur.

W: Cool. Well. I've got to go now. I haven t started the assay yet. Have you'

M. Yeah, I started it last night. Which topic did you choose?

W. A typical school day in another country. Have you ever written about that topic before? I need some ideas.

M; Sorry, no. Why don't you ask Simone? I think she chose that topic and she discally finished hers.

W: Good idea.

(Text 7)

W: I cried so much during The Lord of the Rings. It was such a stressful movie, but I'd watch it again. Do you like it?

M: Yes! I love that movie, It has action and drama. And it tells a great story! When I saw it the first time, I was so confused. I didn't realize there were two more movies. Have you ever read the books? There's the same number of books.

W: No, I haven't. I heard they have almost a thousand pages each. That's too long. I don't know if I would like them.

M: They are long, but they feel so real when you read them. I remember reading them when I was in middle school. They're the reason why I started reading more books actually.

(Text 8)

M: Hi, Mary. Have you met any of your neighbors yet?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

W: No, not really. It's quite difficult because my English isn't very good,

M: What? Your English is fine! Anyway, lots of people here are from different countries.

W: Are they? I didn't know that,

M: Actually, two of my neighbors are coming round to my flat for coffee on Friday morning. Do you also want to come so that you can meet them?

W: Let me think, Today is Wednesday. Tomorrow I'm going to see my friend Luke. So yes, I should be free on Friday. What time should I come round?

M: Is 10:30 OK?

W: Yes, that sounds great, thank you. I'll make a cake. That's my country's traditional snack. It's called "mava" cake. I'm sure all of you will like it!

M: Wow, thanks! My neighbors also promised to bring some lilies from their garden. I'm really looking forward to the gathering. See you on Friday then.

W: See you.

【高三3月质量检测·英语参考答案 第1页(共6页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

9 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



(Text 9)

- W: I want the trees outside the church decorated with white balloons.
- M: We can certainly arrange that, Would you like the chair covers to match?
- W: No, I would like them also to be a mix of silver and gold to match my dress.
- M: Brave choice. Usually we see white or cream. Moving on to the ceremony, we'll have you and your partner here. Where do you want your flower girl? What's her name?
- W: Bethany. She's quite young, so she had better sit down once she has finished her job.
- M: And will it be your father who is walking with you?
- W: Unfortunately, he passed away two years ago. It will be my uncle who gives me away.
- M: I'm sorry for your loss, I'm sure he'll be watching down on your big day,
- W: That's very kind of you to say so.
- M: So after the ceremony, your guests will file out into the garden for photos and then into the hall for reception drinks. How many people will there be?
- W: Two hundred during the ceremony and a hundred more for the evening section. Is the beer and wine included in the package?
- M: No, we do have a number of options, or you can provide your own at no additional cost,
- W: We'll provide our own. Adam works for a drinks company.
- M; Good to know. I might need to speak to him about supplies,

(Text 10)

M: As the world holds its breath, waiting to see if the coronavirus is going to be defeated or if we will experience a second wave, many of us are looking to the future and find how our lives have changed. The virus has caused many people to work from home. If comparines decide to continue allowing this, it will ease the burden on public transport. Many train and subway systems in major cities were struggling with the number of daily passengers. With restrictions and social distancing in place on many modes of transport, temple have been shifting towards cycling as an alternative way to get around. During June 2020, the UK saw cycling levels rise by 5050. This was pashed by a government policy that allowed people to buy a bike tax-free, allowing savings from 25% up to 39% depending on the cost of the bike. The coronavirus has also seen significant impact on jobs, with over 650,000 people in the UK having lost their roles during lockdown, mainly in the retail and service section. However, other sections, such as technology, were much better as people try to find technical solutions to lockdown, such as video calling. Although it has been a shock, the world has adapted quickly to coronavirus, and many are hoping that these changes are here to stay, highlighting the fact that traditional ways of living and working should remain in the past,

参老答案

1~5 BCAAB 6~10 BABAC 11~15 BACCB 16~20 CBCAA

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了荷兰的第二大城市——鹿特丹市的四处著名的建筑。

- 21. B 细节理解题。根据 Markthal 部分"Besides delicious tood, you shouldn't muss its large walls and ceiling covered with images of flying fruits, flowers and insects. This artwork, titled Horn of Plenty and created by the artists Arno Coenen and Iris Roskam, is one of the biggest in the world and covers an area of about 11,000 square meters."可知,你可以在 Markthal 欣赏一个巨型艺术品。
- 22. D 细节理解题。根据第一段及 Museum Boijmans van Beuningen Depot 部分"Most importantly, visitors have free access to the rooftop garden, which offers panoramic(全景的) views of the city."可知,在 Museum Boijmans van Beuningen Depot,你可以看到廊特丹市的全景。
- 23, A 细节理解题。根据 De Rotterdam 部分"Located on the south side of the city, it has 45 floors,"及"With a total floor space of about 160,000 square meters, it's well-known as the largest group of buildings in the Netherlands,"可知,De Rotterdam 因其规模 巨大而闻名。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了 Linda Brown 和她的丈夫一起建立伊甸园村从而为社区里那些残疾的无家可归者提供永久住房的故事。

- 24. B 细节理解题_根据第二段"As its website details, working alongside her husband, Dr. David Brown, she has been transforming abandoned mobile homes into villages of tiny homes that offer permanent housing for homeless people who're disabled."及第三段 "As local blogger Aaron Nichols shares, the couple ran a local evening drop-in center for local homeless people called Gardening Tree, for almost a decade,"可知,作者通过提及网上的描述来介绍这对夫妇是如何帮助无家可归的人的。
- 25. C 细节理解题。根据第四段的内容及最后一段"Additionally, more sites are being developed thanks to the land donated to the nonprofit founded by the Browns,"可知,除了这对夫妇个人的付出,伊甸园村的建立还得到了社会面的支

【高三3月质量检測・英语参考答案 第2页(共6页)】



- 26. D 推理判断题。根据第五段提到的 Mrs. Brown 的获奖感言可知,她帮助无家可归的人是有个人原因的——因为她曾目睹无家可归的朋友的窘境,所以她希望自己能做点什么。由此可推断,文中提到 Mrs. Brown 的获奖感言是为了说明她建立伊甸园村的原因。
- 27. B 推理判断题。根据最后一段"Additionally, more sites are being developed thanks to the land donated to the nonprofit founded by the Browns. Eden Village 2 and 3 are at the planning stage. In the next six years, Mrs. Brown hopes to create five similar villages housing up to 200 people experiencing homelessness,"可推断,这对夫妇的"伊甸园村"项目在不断地发展壮大。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了"二手星期天"这一购物节形成的过程、原因及其影响。

- 28. A 细节理解题。根据第二段的内容可知,一个评估发现,很多人乐意收到二手礼物,但是会购买二手礼物的人却不多。评估结果的发现促使 Poshmark 找到了商机,发起了"二手星期天"购物节。
- 29. D 细节理解题。根据第三段"Secondhand Sunday has become a hit among them. While sellers have varying motivations for doing business, most are driven by the belief that buying secondhand items is important for the environment,"可知,公众环保意识的提升是"二手星期天"节日受欢迎的主要原因。
- 30. C 代词指代题。根据第四段的内容及画线词后"'We realized it wasn't just about us bringing our pre-owned items back into the market but finding other used items that companies were ready to deal with and help recycle back into use.'"可推断, that 指代上文提到的事情——看到有价值的二手物品被倾倒和填埋。
- 31. A 细节理解题。根据最后一段"'Secondhand Sunday is our first joint effort to change how people shop and gift during the holidays. The hope is that, instead of running out to buy new items as gifts, people will realize that it's acceptable and even preferable to source used items instead. '"可知,"二手星期天"购物节鼓励人们购买二手物品作为节日礼物。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文 文章主要介绍了美国国家航空航天局正在开发的一种固态电池的特点和功能。

- 32. C 阿文语测题。根据画线词证"...de not suffer from any of the limitations of lithium-ion batteries..."可推断,画线词的意思是"唯过: 邀诉比·····好",
- 33. A 段落大意题, 通鐵籍四段可知,第四段主要跟过号比液态电池介绍了新型电池的优势特征。
- 34. C 推理判断题。根据最后一段 Recco Viggiano 所说的话可推断、对于 SABERS来说,寻求合作是必要的。
- 35. D 标题判断题。通读全文、尤其是第一段"Larger arrhances have got been able to make the transition because the lithium-ion(锂离子) batteries are too heavy and not strong crossals to provide the power for the airpholes to take off. Until now."可知,本文主要介绍了美国国家航空航天局正在开发的一种固态电池,这种电池有望使大型电动飞机飞行成为可能

【答案与解析】.......

本文是一篇说明文: 研究发现,靠近水有助于促进心理健康。

- 36. G 根据空前"It's well-known that being in green spaces is good for physical and mental health, "及名后"A pagulation based study published in *Scientific Reports* looked at the effect of urban waterways on mental health and found that proximity(接近) to water increased positive feelings of wellbeing, "可知,G项"现在,科学家们发现,蓝色空间也与更良好的心理健康状况有关"符合。此处 blue spaces 与空前的 green spaces 形成对照,空后的 urban waterways 属于 blue spaces。
- 37. D 根据空前"'If you're in a body of water, your internal state just becomes calm,'"及空后"'However, we've never really been intentional about it.'"可知,D项"我认为这是我们都经历过的事情"符合。
- 38. B 根据空前"'Any waterway will do, including lakes, rivers, canals or ponds, '"可知, B项"即使是流动的喷泉也会起作用",此处是进一步列举一个例子。
- 39. F 上一段提到接近城市水道比仅仅靠海更能让人感到幸福,该空所在段给出了解释。根据空后"'This means their capacity to improve mental wellbeing is likely to be due to the multiple benefits associated with both green and blue spaces,'"可知,F项"运河和河流的存在不仅意味着有水,而且还意味着有树木和其他植物"符合。
- 40. C 空前的 urban waterways 与 C 项中的 urban people 对应,空前提到城市水路会带来持续的益处,C 项提到"这对市民来说是好消息",因为空后提到城市的水路资源很丰富且市民容易接触到。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。成为作家并非易事,很多著名的作家在早期都很难吸引读者。一位作家在网上发布了自己令人失望的签售活动之后,许多著名的作家也分享了类似的经历,以此来安慰和鼓励这位作家。这些作家的互动也给予了年轻作家一些激励。

- 41.C 在最著名的作家的职业生涯的早期,他们也需要付出努力以获得更多的读者(readers)。
- 42. B 最近,许多著名的作家在推特上回应了另一位作家令人失望的(disappointing)经历,他们公开谈论了(opened up)自己尴尬的签售活动经历。
- 43.D 见上题解析。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

44. A 科幻作家 Chelsea Banning 于 12 月 4 日在推特上发布了自己的不悦(displeasure),因为她的第一部小说《王冠与传奇》的签售会上只有两人出席(turned up)。

【高三3月质量检測・英语参考答案 第3页(共6页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 45.C 见上题解析。
- 46. B "昨天只有两个人来参加我的签售会,所以我感到很沮丧(upset)。"
- 47. D 这条推特引起了《我妹妹的监护人》的作者 Jodi Picoult 的关注(attention)。
- 48. A Jodi Picoult 回复道: "有很多次,我独自坐在签名桌旁,但是只有人走过来(approach)问我洗手间在哪里。"
- 49. C 此类事件并未止(stop)步于此。
- 50. B "我安排了一场签售活动,除了一个想买胶带的家伙,没有人来参加,他以为我是能够帮助他解决困难的人(help)。"
- 51. D "为了不让我感到难过,书店的工作人员善意地假装(pretended)成顾客,那次经历至今仍在我脑海中挥之不去。"
- 52. B 这些畅销书作家在 Banning 的推特下的回复(responses)表明,最初(initially)每个人都很难让自己的声音传播到很多人那里。
- 53. A 见上题解析。
- 54.C 然而(However),通过努力和毅力,这些作家最终成功了。
- 55. D 这条贯穿作家们互动的主线正给予在这个竞争激烈的写作行业中努力取得成功的年轻作家一些激励(inspiration)。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇新闻报道。一位90后中国皮影戏继承人利用现代科技向观众提供了沉浸式的观看皮影戏的体验。

- 56. impressed 考查动词的时态。根据句意及时间状语"on Oct. 3, 2022"可知,此处指发生在过去的事情,故此处用所给动词的过去式。
- 57. an 考查冠词。此处考查"such+a(n)+形容词+可数名词单数"的用法, amazing 以元音音素开头, 故此处用不定冠词 an。
- 58. combination 考查词形转换。根据空前的定冠词 The 及该空所在句的系动词 is 可知,此处用所给动词的名词 combination。
- 59. watching 考查非谓语动词。此处用所给动词的动名词作介词 after 的宾语。
- 60, Unlike 考查介词。根据本段的句意可知,此处主要是说这场具有创新性的皮影戏的表演方式与传统的皮影戏的呈现方式是不一样的,故此处用介词 unlike,又因为所填词位于句首,故首字母需大写。
- 61. which 考查定语从句。分析句子结构可知,此处是"介词+关系代词"引导的一个非限制性定语从句,先行词是 traditional Charge shadow pupper shows,故此处用关系代词 which。
- 62. in surround 考查#淵语功词. want to do sth 意为"想要做某事",为固定用法。
- 63. and 考查控制。根据句意可知,此处是谓语动词的并列,故用并列连词 and。
- 64. generations 考查名询复数 generation 是可数名词 generations of 意为"数辈"。
- 65. has been influenced 考查动词的时态和准态。根据空后的时间装造 since be was young 可知,此处用现在完成时,又因为动词 influence 与主语 Liu 存在动宾关系,以此处用现在完成时的被动语态。

第一节

One possible version:

Dear Mr. Charles,

How's everything going? Our class is going to hold a class meeting themed "Time management". Learning that you're good at managing time. I'm writing to ask if you could come to share your strategies.

The meeting will be held in our classroom this Friday, starting at 4:00 pm and lasting for one hour. At the meeting, our monitor is expected to read an article on how to manage time, and then we'll discuss it freely.

If you could come and share your methods of managing time, we would be greatly honored.

Looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

第二节

12

One possible version:

A few months later, I drove Mandi home from her chemotherapy(化疗) treatment. She'd fallen asleep in the passenger seat. "Good," I thought. "Sleep will help keep her strength up." About an hour from home, snow started to fall. "How terrible it is!" I thought, gripping the steering wheel tighter. Snow would make the roads more slippery and might make it harder for Mandi to walk from the car to the house.

I sensed movement beside me. Mandi had woken up. She turned her head slightly to look out of the window. "Awww," she said softly. "Look. God has put marshmallow(棉花糖) cream on Jocelyn's chocolate trees." Amazing. I hadn't even tried to look for beauty in the snow while Mandi, exhausted and sick, saw marshmallow cream. Mandi had said we should all be like Jocelyn, and she was actually doing it. What for me was a funny story had become a life philosophy for Mandi.

【高三3月质量检測・英语参考答案 第4页(共6页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



新高考写作的评分细则

第一节 (满分15分)

(一)评分原则

- 1, 本题总分为15分,按5个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 词数少于60或多于100的,从总分中减去2分。
- 4. 评分时,应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
- 6. 若书写较差以致影响交际,将分数降低一个档次。
- (二)各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(13~15分)

- 一完全完成试题规定的任务。
- 覆盖所有内容要点。
- ——应用较多的语法结构和词汇。
- ——语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
- 一有效地使用语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。
- 完全达到预期的写作目的。

第四档(10~12分)

完全完成试题规定的任务。

- 展漏掉!一○个次重点·但覆盖所有主要内容。
- --- 应用的坚法结构和简征能演是任务的要求。
- 一一语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些注错误主要是因尝试较复杂的语法结构或词汇所致。
- ——使用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文结构紧接
- ---达到预期的写作目的。

第三档(7~9分)

- ——基本完成试题规定的任务。
- ——虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- 一有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。
- 一一使用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。
- 一整体而言,基本达到预期的写作目的。

第二档(4~6分)

- 一未适当完成试题规定的任务。
- 一漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。
- 一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- 一有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,且影响对写作内容的理解。
- 一较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺乏连贯性。
- ——信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

第一档(1~3分)

- 未完成试题规定的任务。
- -明显漏掉主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题的要求。
- 一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- 一较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,且影响对写作内容的理解。
- 一缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

—信息未能传达给读者。

0分

未能传达给读者任何信息:内容太少,无法评判;所写内容均与所要求内容无关或所写内容无法看清。

【高三3月质量检測・英语参考答案 第5页(共6页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (满分25分)

(一)评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为 25 分,按 5 个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据所续写短文的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 词数少于 130 的或多于 170 的,从总分中减去 2 分。
- 4. 评分时,应主要从以下四个方面考虑:
- (1)与所给短文及段落开头语的衔接程度;
- (2)内容的丰富性和关键信息的利用情况;
- (3)应用语法结构和词汇的丰富性和准确性;
- (4)上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个重要方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。
- 6. 若书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

(二)各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(21~25分)

- ---与所给短文融洽度高,与所提供的各段落开头语衔接合理。
- 一 内容丰富,利用了文中的关键信息。
- 一一所使用语法结构和词汇丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达。
- ---有效地使用语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第四档(16~20分)

- 一一与所给更文独洽度较高,与所提供的各段落开头语衔接较为合理。
- 上一内容比较丰富, 具木利用了文中的关键信息。
- 一 所使用语法结构和词汇较为丰富、准确、可能有些许错误,但不影响意义表达。
- 比较有效地使用语句何的连接成分。使剪续写的阿文结构紧凑。

第三档(11~15分)

- 一一与所给短文关系较为密切,与所提供的各段落平头语在一定程度的衔接。
- ——写出了若干有关内容,部分利用了文中的关键信息。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求,虽有一些错误,但不影响意义表达。
- 一一使用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档(6~10分)

- ——与所给短文有一定的关系,与所提供的各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接。
- ——写出了一些有关内容,较少利用文中的关键信息。
- 一一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限,有语法结构和词汇方面的错误,且影响了意义的表达。
- 一一较少使用语句间的连接成分,全文内容缺少连贯性。

第一档(1~5分)

- ——与所提供短文和开头语的衔接较差。
- 一写出的内容较少,很少利用文中的关键信息。
- 一一语法结构单调,词汇项目很有限,有较多语法结构和词汇方面的错误,严重影响了意义的表达。

0分

白卷、内容太少无法评判或所写内容与所提供内容无关。

【高三3月质量检测·英语参考答案 第6页(共6页)】

 14
 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。













15

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018